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INSIDE CV 
DEAR ALUMNI AND FRIENDS OF CAMPUS VENTURES, 
 
     Thank you for your support of the individuals and families serving through Campus Ventures (CV). Your 
prayers and contributions are vital in accomplishing our God-given mission: to help college students glorify 
God through knowing and loving Him, and leading others to be devoted disciple-makers for Jesus Christ. 
 
     Since 1991, when CV was founded, many people have been a part of mentoring and discipling young men 
and women in order to prepare them for a lifetime of faithful service in Godôs Kingdom. While each of you 
may have a personal interest in the happenings surrounding a particular staff member or campus, the 
Foundation for Christian Discipleship and each campus director felt it worthy to share with you glimpses of 
the larger efforts being made through your partnership ï to offer you a bigger picture of God at work through 
Campus Ventures. 

 
     As Paul encouraged the church at Corinth, we also want to 
follow the appeal of 1st Corinthians 12:24-26: 
  
ñéGod composed the body, having given greater honor to 
that part which lacks it, that there should be no schism in the 
body, but that the members should have the same care for one 
another. And if one member suffers, all the members suffer 
with it; or if one member is honored, all the members rejoice 
with it.ò 
 
     It is to that end we offer you the inaugural edition of Inside 
CV. We want to celebrate all God is doing through the men 
and women of CV. This semi-annual publication will 
communicate how students are being engaged and equipped 
by the good news of Christ Jesus on all 5 campuses ï 
University of Wyoming, Casper College, Northwest College, 
Black Hills State University, and South Dakota School of 
Mines and Technology. 
 
     We hope that these stories will encourage you and propel 
you to greater faith in Christ. Thank you again. Your support 
is important and your prayers of eternal value! 
 

For the glory of God, 
Shane Vietzke 

Campus Ventures Staff 
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BLACK HILLS STATE UNIVERSITY 
Brenda Lewis: Studentõs Hard Questions 
     Our motto  with Campus Ventures is ñhelping students figure out life and 

faithò. This year we introduced a ñhard questionsò segment to our weekly large group 
meeting on Tuesdays. We give students the opportunity to write down different questions 
they have about life, faith, or the Bible, and they place it in the yellow CV cups on each 
table. Our staff team then divvies out questions to research and answer at our large group 
meeting. Lately, Shane answered what it means to be made in Godôs image using an 
excellent video from the Bible Project. I answered, ñDoes Jesus have a sense of humor?ò 
using stories from Scripture, revealing ñYes, He does!ò We currently have a stack of hard 
questions to prepare for including: ñWhy does something that broke your faith take so 
long to healò, ñIf Jesus was a Jew, why do we not practice that same religionò, and three 
varying questions about the Trinity. As students take advantage of asking some of their 
hard questions, it gives us insight into what they are thinking. Please pray for wisdom for 
our Staff team as we research answers and for students to continue asking some real 
questions. 

NORTHWEST COLLEGE 
Mary Carter: Morning Prayer 
     ñI want to start a morning prayer group at 7 AM 

this semesterðevery day!ò This was exciting momentum that was 
inspired from the commitment of another student last fall to do 
this same thing at 8 AM each weekday. Only the Holy Spirit can 
create these desires in the hearts of freshmen students! We are 
seeking to disciple students to Jesus, to train up leaders for Godôs 
kingdom so they can equip others (2 Timothy 2:2, Ephesians 4:12) 
and to help them thrive in community. We hope they leave their 
time at Northwest College with a vision for making disciples and 
a lasting lifestyle of worship. And the commitment of these 
students to initiate daily prayer movements is so exciting!  
     Since the annual Life Impact conference in Colorado this 
January, students are gaining spiritual momentum evidenced by: 
increased requests from students to meet one on one with staff to 
seek Jesus and understand the Bible; weekly discipleship groups 
started; young couples seeking counsel toward marriage; a 
baptism and a couple more interested; the salvation of a young 
man that attended a Campus Ventures menôs retreat in South 
Dakota after over three semesters of our staff sharing the gospel 
and being in his life. Pray for him as he changes his allegiance 
from the cult he grew up in to Jesus Christ and His Word! It is the 
Lord who brings the growth and we are thankful for the 
faithfulness of our staff to minister to this student. 

MISSIONS CORNER 
Mitch & Sonja Kraft: Reaching 
Nepal through Providing Jobs 
     Recently, the business we are working for 
hired 27 new people. This is a very exciting 
time for us, especially for Mitch, as he is in 
charge of this new department. This is the most 
people the business has ever hired at one time. 
Now there are over 80 employees at work. With 
all of these new hires, it allowed more Nepali 
people to have opportunities for dignified work, 
fresh starts, and fulfilled lives. Many of the 
employees come from backgrounds that make it 
hard for them to find employment. Our business 
believes in giving these people opportunities to 
work and make a living wage. With a job, they 
have the opportunity to come to Bible studies 
during work hours and learn about the Bible.  
     Our Bible study has almost doubled since 
this new round of hires. Less than 2% of 
Nepalôs population is Christian, so some of the 
employees have never met a Christian before 
working with us. Having this opportunity to 
learn about Jesus is very important. Mitch has 
really enjoyed directly investing in these 
peoplesô lives. It has been encouraging to see 
their friendships and self-confidences grow. We 
are amazed at what God has done in their lives 
in just a short time.  

During Life Impact, the NWC crew went to visit Jack Philips�¶��cake 
shop and the headquarters for Save the Storks (shown above). 

Mitch and Sonja with Nepali friends 

BHSU student submitting 

their hard question. 


